Athletic Committee Meeting

Thursday, April 8, 2010

Present:  Mrs. Cynthia Burkhead, Ms. Jana Morrison, Mr. Robert Bailey, Mr. McDaniel Ubi, Mr. Mark Linder
Absent:  Dr. Sue Wilson, Dr. Pat Roden, Dr. Steve Smith, Mrs. Christa Raney, Mr. Ben Baker,

Mr. Robbie Burdine

The minutes for the February 18, 2010 meeting were tabled until the next meeting.  There was no quorum for approval.  

Mr. Mark Linder updated the committee on the following:
· ISSG – Institutional Self Study Guide is due May 2011.  Internal meeting for the ISSG will begin in late May 2010.  After the ISSG has been completed and approved by the Athletic Committee, the guide will be submitted to the President.

· The NCAA will perform a “friendly audit” in the fall of 2010.  No date has been set yet.

· Fixed Cost Increase – Mr. Linder met with the Budget Strategic Planning Committee concerning tuition increases.  Budgets are not supplemented when tuition increases.  The athletic department would need $85,000 for 2010-11 scholarship commitments. The one critical thing to the success in recruiting is having scholarship money available. 
· Braly Enhancements – Braly Stadium will be getting artificial turf beginning May 15, 2010.  The city of Florence will pay for the turf.  A new elevator will be installed in Braly Stadium as well as a new scoreboard.  

· Sportsman Club – Foundation Relationship – The Sportsman’s Club Subcommittee met with concerns if the Sportsman’s Club is in compliance with SACS.  The committee suggested moving all money in the UNA Foundation.  
· The Celebrity Golf Classic is May 3, 2010.
· The Athletic Ceremony is May 5, 2010.

Mr. Linder had some scholarship increase points of interests that he shared with the committee.

1.  Enrollment is up with successful athletic programs.

2. Marketing is an important key to athletics.
3. Meetings and exposure are up with successful athletic programs.

4. For every $1 invested in athletics UNA generates $1.50 in return.

5. In the state of Alabama there are approximately 20 college/universities; 9 Division I, 4-5 Division II, 2 Division III, 4 NAIA.  It’s tough to compete against Division I schools.
6. Close out of state competitors.  Georgia has the Hope Scholarship, and Tennessee has the lottery.  The University of West Florida policy is if any student lives in Alabama they are considered as in state.  

7. Timing of recruiting.  

Ms. Jana Morrison updated the committee on the Athletic Interest Survey. Ms. Morrison has met with Molly Vaughn, Coordinator of Analytical Services, Institutional Research, Planning and Assessment; once the survey is modified it can be submitted to students in the fall of 2010. The committee suggested that Ms. Morrison contact John McGee to see if he could put an announcement on Angel home page.    The survey will be sent to the entire student body.

The NCAA Diversity Training date is Thursday, April 15, 2010 from 8:00 am – 12:00 pm in the GUC, Banquet Hall C.  

The meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting will be in the fall of 2010.

